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On Board …Cardiff and Vale University Health Board May 2014
Briefing for the third sector based on the most recent Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting from: Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector); Health Board Carers’ Champion and Equality, Diversity and Human Rights Champion. mgtmclaughlin@googlemail.com
PART 1

Board Papers
Papers on all of the items discussed at the Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting on 6th May 2014 can be found on the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board website 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meeting-6-may-2014 .
Patient Story the Board meeting began with stories from two people with sensory loss and experience of the Health Board’s services. Martyn, supported by Action on Hearing Loss described how he does not always understand the diagnosis or treatment he is being given as a result of his hearing loss. He regretted that so often staff failed to try and find solutions to communicating with him. Marilyn, supported by RNIB, described a number of situations where wrong assumptions had been made about her capabilities on the basis of her sight loss. Both underlined the need for the Health Board to be more aware of the communication needs of people with sensory loss. At the same time, both gave examples of services and individuals who were caring and sensitive.
Agenda items that featured at the meeting included:
Chair’s Report (2.1) Maria Battle, Chair, highlighted some of the key messages to come from the recent local meeting as part of the national review of Putting Things Right (the NHS concerns and complaints policy) and the importance of taking them into account as we developed our future practice.
CEO’s Report (2.2) Adam Cairns, Chief Executive, highlighted the importance of delivering on the Health Board’s tier 1 targets (see 6.1) over the lifetime of its three year plan at the same time as making step changes in our Out of Hours and Intensive Care services and matching capacity and demand in assessment.
Prudent Healthcare – Emerging Approach in Cardiff and the Vale (3.1) the Board received an introduction to the approach the Health Board might take in relation to the prudent healthcare concept introduced by the Minister for Health in January. It was agreed that we needed a clear understanding of what we did already that fitted into this space, what we should focus on next year and then 5 years hence. There was also agreement that staff and the public needed to be engaged in open discussion about what prudent healthcare might mean and look like.
Integrated Health and Social Care Programme (3.2) the Board received an update on this extremely important programme of partnership working with local authority and third sector partners. The inclusion of third sector partners as joint owners in the Statement of Intent (a response to the Welsh Government’s Framework for Older People’s Services) submitted to the Welsh Government was highlighted as a unique approach to the Cardiff and Vale of Glamorgan community.
A Themed Equality Approach: Sensory Loss (3.3) the Board approved the proposal to take a focused approach to an equality theme in 2014-2015. Given the recent launch of the national All Wales Standards for communication and information for people with sensory loss http://wales.gov.uk/topics/health/publications/health/guidance/standards/?lang=en , it was agreed that a focus on sensory loss was timely and needed. An audit of the Health Board’s current action plan was proposed plus a steering group to coordinate this work.
Concerns – Development Plan 2014-2015 (3.4) this report sets out the Health Board’s current position for managing complaints and sets out proposals for improvement. They include measures that make it much easier for people to make complains, including a pilot PALS style service, complaints clinics and a peer quality assurance panel.
Serious Patient Incident Reporting (5.1) the Board received the fourth of these reports in its public meeting. It is the first Health Board in Wales to report serious incidents in this way.  
Performance Report (6.1) The Board received udpates on performance against the Welsh Government Delivery Framework targets as well as its own priority areas. Exception reporting headlines include:

· Marked improvements in performance were made in 2013-2014 relative to the previous three year period.

· EU performance against the standard requiring 95% of patients to be admitted, discharged or treated within 4 hours of arrival was 86% in March and 88% in February.

· GP Out of Hours services continue to be under pressure, with demand exceeding capacity; 82% of urgent calls are being triaged within 20 minutes against a standard of 90%.
· Overall performance in meeting the stroke targets has deteriorated since November 2013.
· A reduction in rates of health acquired C. difficile was reported though MRSA rates remained the same and there was a 10% increase in MSSA rates.
Actions to address these areas are included in the Performance Report paper.  

Areas that report improvements include reduction in the number of health care acquired pressure ulcers and an increase in the numbers over 65 being discharged to their usual place of residence.
Patient experience report (6.3) the Board received an update on patient feedback from recent surveys and questionnaires. This includes the results of a Core Questions Survey in 4 areas with 90% of patients consistently answering “always” or “usually” to the questions. This survey will provide the opportunity in the future to make comparisons between service areas and triangulate the responses with any complaints.
Annual Cancer Delivery Action Plan (6.4) the Board considered the draft plan prior to its submission to Welsh Government and publication on the Health Board’s website: 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/documents/864/6.4c%20E%20link%20Cancer%20Local%20Delivery%20Plan.pdf 
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Other interesting developments to note are:
· Rainbow Flag - it will be raised for the first time at UHW by our CEO and Rainbow LGBT Network on Thursday 13th May to mark IDAHO (International Day Against Homophobia + Transphobia)
· NHS Equality, Diversity & Human Rights Week – 13th to 17th May
http://www.nhsemployers.org/your-workforce/plan/building-a-diverse-workforce/may-2014-equality-diversity-and-human-rights-week-2014 

· Sensory Loss and Impairment the Health Board as agreed to have an equality theme for 2014-2015 as a way of focusing its attention and efforts. The theme, which will be sensory loss and impairment, will give us the opportunity to focus on the implementation of the All Wales Standards for communication and information for people with sensory loss launched in December 2013. This will be an opportunity to work with third sector partners in order to raise awareness of the issues and improve services for our citizens. 

http://wales.gov.uk/topics/health/publications/health/guidance/standards/?lang=en-2014 

· Third Sector Strategic Alliance Continues to oversee the UHB Strategic Framework for Working with the Third Sector and its four work streams – Promoting & Improving Health & Well-being, Engagement with the Third Sector, Service Delivery & Redesign (including the SLA procurement process) and Volunteering. Updates can be provided by the third sector health and social care facilitators, Kevin Rahman Dalultrey,C3SC kevin.r@c3sc.org.uk or Linda Pritchard, VCVS: Linda@valecvs.org.uk 
· Carers’ Information and Consultation Strategy 2012-2015 A Working Group continues to meet to oversee the implementation of the Strategy. For further information, contact Sheila.harrison@wales.nhs.uk. Please note that the Patient Experience Department has now set up a dedicated email account for people who are carers to use for any carer-related enquiries, problems, requests for information etc. on this page of the website: http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/information-for-carers . A joint Cardiff and Vale Carers Strategy and Planning Group has now been established so that the Health Board and the two local authorities can combine their strategic arrangements for supporting carers. Third sector and carer organisations are represented on this Group. Contact Linda or Kevin (see above) for further  information.
· Carers’ Week 9-15 June the Health Board will be running a programme of events throughout the week in Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan venues.
· Carers’ Overview Scoop-It I am using the web-based Scoop-It service to bring together in one place links to website articles, including Health Board papers, which are of relevance to the local carers’ agenda. Have a look here http://www.scoop.it/t/carers-issues  I find it useful to have the links in one place and I hope that others will too.
· Is your organisation or service on the national NHS Direct Health, Wellbeing and Support Directory? This on-line directory will be used increasingly by public sector organisations to find out which local services including third sector organisations operate in their area. It will also be linked in the future to the new Communications Hub. Members of the public can also call NHS Direct Wales on 0845 46 47 and speak to a Health Information Specialist to search the directory for them. The directory contains information about a wide range of third sector organisations, community groups, befriending schemes, condition specific support groups, transport schemes and chronic condition management services to name just a few. If you are included in the 3CSC and/or VCVS Health and Social Care Directories, then you will already have an entry. Take a look to check if your organisation is included, on http://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/localservices/  If your organisation or service isn’t already on the directory, contact either of the health and social care facilitators (see above) or add your own details! Go to the Health, Wellbeing and Support box and click on ‘Be included’. If you have tried to register on NHS Direct and have experienced problems in doing so, let the Facilitators (see above) know.
· Volunteering Volunteering roles and opportunities continue to be developed across the Health Board at many of its hospital sites. Further details can be found on the Health Board website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/volunteering . 
· Information Centres The information and support centre, funded by Macmillan Cancer Support, has been set up by the Health Board and Macmillan in the Concourse area of UHW. The centre offers confidential advice and support and help patients, their families or carers access financial and other help. Visit the Macmillan Information Centre at UHW or contact Sue Llewllyn, Information and support Facilitator on 02920 2074 5655 or email susan.llewelyn@wales.nhs.uk  A multi-agency information service is also planned for UHW Llandough.
· Patient safety incident reports Cardiff and Vale health Board’s  reporting profile of serious incidents along with that of all other NHS bodies in the UK can be found on the National Patient Safety website http://bit.ly/SxA6xE
· Citizens Report – How Your UHB is doing It is in its initial stages and can be found at: http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/page/65973
Don’t forget that the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board meetings and committee meetings are open to the public. Why don’t you think about attending the next one?

· A special meeting of the Board to consider the accounts will be held on Thursday 5th June at 9.30am (venue to be confirmed). The next full Board meeting will take place at 9 am on Tuesday 1st July 2014, Seminar Room 5, Cochrane Building, UHW
You can find out more from the website page:
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meetings 
Contact me: If there is any aspect of this briefing that you would like to discuss, please contact me as highlighted above.
1

